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	Document i.e. Core Strategy or Development Control Policies


	Paragraph No.
	Policy No.
	Detail of Objection or Support

	Core Strategy


	-


	SS2
	Given the emerging Government guidance set out in draft PPS3, HBF considers it ill-advised to proceed with the principle of a sequential approach when that approach no longer forms part of emerging Government thinking. The sequential approach has been deliberately omitted from Draft PPS3 as a way of speeding up the delivery of and release of land for housing. Government acknowledges that the sequential approach has been mis-applied by many local authorities and has been used as a tool to avoid releasing sufficient land for housing rather than its intended purpose, which was to ensure that sufficient land was released but that those releases should be the most sustainable.

	Core Strategy


	-
	H1
	The HBF welcomes the increase in the 2016-2021 average annual build rate and the resultant increase in overall housing provision numbers above that set out in the preferred options document (September 2005).

	Core Strategy

Development Control Policies


	-

-
	H4

DC5
	The HBF object to the blanket 30% requirement and object to the decrease in the threshold to 10 dwellings in Blyth and Cramlington. These thresholds are contrary to national guidance and this is not sufficiently justified in the document. Setting a 30% minimum requirement in the Core Strategy for 2004 – 2021, based on a Housing Needs Study that revealed need between 2004 and 2009 is inappropriate.  

	Development Control Policies

 
	-
	DC3
	The HBF welcome the addition of the reference to Circular 05/2005 Planning Obligations in the first paragraph of this policy.

	Development Control Policies

 
	-
	DC5
	The HBF object to the retention of the penultimate paragraph in the policy wording. 

	Development Control Policies

 
	-
	DC36
	Paragraph 1.8 of PPS12 makes it clear that planning policies should not seek to duplicate or cut across matters more appropriately within the scope of other legislative regimes. Energy efficiency in building use and construction is the responsibility of the building regulations Part L. The result of a recent review of these regulations is that all new homes built after April 2006 will be 40% more energy efficient than new homes built in 2002. That is a massive and extremely rapid improvement in performance and new homes are now many tens of times more energy efficient than the existing stock. There must come a point at which, if we are to make real efficiency gains, more attention is given to existing stock, rather than constantly going for the easy option of further restrictions on new building. These requirements are making new homes ever more expensive at a time when affordability is a serious concern and also at a time when these features are still not wanted by consumers.

The requirement to provide at least 10% of the energy to be used in new development in a minimum threshold of 20 dwellings to come from renewable energy sources should either be removed or the threshold significantly raised as it is unworkable.  
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